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I believe that the African proverb is cor-

rect:  it does take a village to raise a 

child. I also believe it takes the entire 

TAY congregation to celebrate the High 

Holy Days.   

 

Thank you to everyone who read, sang in 

our choir, ushered, folded, copied, 

schlepped, greeted, tidied, chanted Torah 

or Haftorah, printed name labels, sound-

ed the shofar, stuffed prayer books, drove 

the van, handed out/collected/and re-

turned food bags.  Each of you enriched 

our congregation’s worship experience, 

and I truly appreciate everything you did.   

 

I am thankful, too, for those of you who 

attended services, prayed, sang, listened 

to the sermons and speeches, and re-

sponded to the readers.  Participation in 

communal worship should be a spiritual-

ly satisfying experience, and  I hope that 

everyone enjoyed uplifting worship. 

  

Without Karen Rothstein, our Holy Days 

couldn’t happen.  Karen’s attention to 

detail, devotion to her community,  
 

(Cont. at Rabbi’s Message on page 2, Col. 2.) including many deer and an occasional 

bear.    

 

I was reminded of a story that speaks 

with equal clarity to hiking a trail in the 

woods or walking down the aisle in the 

sanctuary. You need to know your pray-

ers and remember the rabbinic teaching 

that guides us each day and particularly 

during these Days of Awe: “Be mindful 

that while we must pray as though eve-

rything depends on G-d, we must act as 

though everything depends upon us.” 

 

A Jewish guy is hiking alone in the 

Great North Woods. Suddenly he comes 

upon a large bear. The bear spots the 

guy and raises up to his full 10-foot 

height. The guy has the major yickes 

and starts praying: "Ribono shel olam, I 

got some real tsuris here, I need help, 

what can I do, what can I do?"  

The guy glances up at the bear and what 

do you know? The bear is bowing and 

shucking, too. The guy thinks: "A Jew-

ish bear! Thank you! Thank you G-d!”  

 

He walks over, hand out, to introduce 

himself to the bear. Just then, the bear is 

finishing his prayer: "Chamotzi lechem 

min ha'aretz. Omein!” 

 

Last year I discussed with you a plan for 

re-vitalization and re-creation of our  

worship, study and community gather-

ing.  I told you the story of a simple tay-

lor who partnered with G-d to create a 

successful business—“Lord and Taylor.”   

Our own partnership “Lord and TAY” 

has enjoyed similar success and the reali-

zation of many of our goals.  

 
(Cont. at President’s Message, p.2, Col. 1) 
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FROM the RABBI 
Beth D. Davidson 

10-4-15.  On Sunday night at 6 PM, the congregation gathered to re-roll the Torah to the very 

beginning.  Above, Jonathan Baron, chair of the Ritual Committee, holds the scroll open to the 

first book of Genesis, and Rabbi Beth D. Davidson reads the first few words.  See more pictures 

on pages 5-7.  (Get ready to turn your Bulletin sidewise.)               ~David  Rosenzweig photos 

5776 —Simchat Torah —2015 

[Editor’s note:  President Alan D. Kaplan pre-

pared and delivered this message to the congre-

gation on  Rosh Hashanah morning, 5776 (9-14-

2015).  It is reprinted here.] 

 

Good Morning and L’Shana Tova.  Each 

year the president is re-

sponsible for providing 

our membership with a 

report on the “well-being” 

of our congregation and 

making an appeal to keep 

our Temple family and 

its facilities healthy for 

the years to come.   

This year I had the opportunity to enjoy the 

beauty of G-d’s creation in Northern Maine 

while writing my report.  Away from the city 

lights, the heavens are filled as G-d prom-

ised—with stars too numerous to count, 

thousands of lakes, beautiful flowers and an 

abundance of wildlife.  I saw livestock graz-

ing the fields; loons, ducks and fish populat-

ing the waterways, and a variety of wildlife 

President’s Message 
Alan D. Kaplan 
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 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
(cont. from p.1, col. 3) 

 

1. While we have lost some members 

through illness or moving out of the 

community, new families and individu-

als have joined the Temple, keeping our 

numbers stable.  

 

2.  Income has improved with the elimi-

nation of automatic 100% abatements 

and realistic payment plans for those 

truly needing assistance. No person is 

turned away because of need.  100% of 

our congregants now participate in some 

way toward the support of our Temple.  I 

want to acknowledge all the hours spent 

by our treasurer Mike Litvin and assis-

tant treasurer Reva Miller and the mem-

bers of the abatement committee who 

keep, the books and have the unenviable 

task of making collection calls.    

 

3.  Volunteerism by many Temple mem-

bers in our school, helping with office 

and grounds tasks have diminished the 

need for contracted services.  We have a 

new principal in our Religious School, 

Steve Dolman—who  brings to TAY 

years of personal teaching experience 

and management of school affairs.   Un-

der his guidance improvements in our 

curriculum should enhance our educa-

tional program and attract more students.   

 

4.  New income streams have resulted 

from rental of space to outside organiza-

tions and the incorporation of the Jewish 

Federation preschool into our building.  

Bringing the preschool to TAY would 

not have been possible without the un-

counted hours of dedication by our nego-

tiating committee:  Joel Gordon, Bob 

Katchen, Lee Hill and Cate Tanzer; and 

through the supervision of the project by 

Bob Katchen, David Rosenzweig and 

Judson Belmont. 

 

5.  Savings have been realized through 

redesign of our personnel and hiring 

policies.   

 

6.  The very successful first year L’Cha-

yim food fair organized by Cate Tanzer 

will again take place this year on Octo-

ber 18th;  the third annual Bagels and 

Biscuts 5K Road Race is scheduled for 

year was more successful than in the 

previous year and the number of Chai 

members—both family and individu-

al—increased.  I am hoping even more 

of you who are financially able will 

sign on as Chi members.  The in-

creased giving truly helps to make up 

for those less fortunate.  

 

All of theses elements and in partic-

ular the individual generosity of 

many members has resulted in the 

opportunity to avoid an increase in 

dues for this year.   
 
 

(Cont. on p. 3, PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE.) 

April 2016. Chanukah and Purim Parties, 

Concert by the Boston Music Festival 

(who have asked to return to TAY next 

spring), a monthly movie night, a sold 

out Deli-night,  continuing events for 

seniors and expansion of the  Cantorial 

concert have brought more members of 

both our community and the outside 

community into the building than in 

many previous years.  

 

7.  A reduction in the previous $32,000 

yearly dues to the URJ to $10,000 and 

complete relief of a $140,000 debt for 

old unpaid dues was negotiated.  

 

8.   The High Holy Days’ appeal last 

RABBI’S MESSAGE  

(cont. from p.1, col.1.) 

 

and nearly limitless patience makes eve-

rything come together, and I want to 

publicly thank her for EVERYTHING 

she does (not only at the High Holy 

Days, but throughout the year.)  Thank 

you, Karen, for keeping me on task and 

on track, and for enabling the TAY fami-

ly to pray and celebrate together.   

 

Yes, I know there were sound system 

challenges, and yes, we 

are still in process of 

creating ticket policies 

that meet the needs of 

the congregation and all 

our constituent families.  

If you have suggestions, 

please feel free to let 

me, President Alan 

Kaplan, or Ritual Chair 

Jonathan Baron know.  Working together 

we can insure that every voice is heard 

and that everyone is able to participate.     

 

More copies of Arthur Green’s book 

Judaism’s10 Best Ideas—on which I 

focused my Rosh HaShanah morning 

sermon—have already arrived in the 

main office, so please stop by and pick 

up a copy.  We are happy to share a free 

copy with each family. If you would like 

more than one copy, you are welcome to 

purchase them to give to friends and 

family for $8 each (discounted price). 

And watch future bulletins and email 

updates for an opportunity to discuss this 

little gem of a book.  

This New Year brings new beginnings, 

and the renovations in our sanctuary, 

social hall and patio will continue over 

the next months.   If all goes according 

to plan, by our next New Year, 5777, 

our worship and community spaces 

will be revitalized and refreshed.   

 

Change however, also brings some 

challenges, and so I hope everyone 

will be patient as the process unfolds.  

Once the new carpet goes in, I trust 

everyone will make an effort not to 

carry food or drink into the sanctuary; 

we can show our appreciation for our 

new and comfortable chairs by not 

eating or drinking while seated on 

them.  We are going to try and not put 

“The Great Wall of Manchester” back 

up, and this will be a bit of an experi-

ment.   With a little luck,  the new wall 

system will be in place by the Spring.   

 

If you have already made a gift to the 

Capital Campaign, thank you for your 

commitment to our future; if you have 

not made a pledge or donation to the 

Capital Campaign, I hope you will 

consider joining Cliff and myself, the 

TAY Board, and many of your fellow 

congregants in supporting a reinvigor-

ated TAY facility.   

 
I am cautiously optimistic that we will be 

able to address both aesthetic and infra-

structure issues, and that next year, when 

we dedicate our new space, we will have a 

building that is comfortable, uplifting, 

warm and welcoming. 

~Rabbi Beth D. Davidson 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE, 
(Cont. from p. 2) 

 

Our plans to revitalize the physical 

plant are moving ahead based on a 

generous response to the Capital cam-

paign.  One hundred per cent of the 

Board of Directors has participated; we 

have already received pledges or funds 

from 25% of the congregation.  

 

While this is a three-year campaign 

with a minimum goal of $300,000, we 

are now able to move ahead with many 

of the projects planned for the revitali-

zation and free up additional dollars 

for infrastructure maintenance and 

repair.    

 

All of you are able to enjoy a comfort-

able seat this year without having to 

squeeze between the fixed bays of pew 

seats.   In a few weeks the handicapped 

accessible ramp to the bimah, the bi-

mah extension to accommodate the 

choir and our Tefilah band, new area-

specific LED lighting for the sanctuary 

and social hall, and new carpet in the 

sanctuary, foyer and library will be 

installed.   

 

Later this year the wall that separates 

the social hall from the sanctuary will 

be replaced with a folding wall that 

will allow use of the entire hall for 

either social or secular functions. The 

new folding wall will take minutes to 

deploy or retract, instead of two days.    

 

I recently met with our architect who is 

designing the new lobby and patio 

areas.  The outside patio work is slated 

to begin next spring and will be funded 

by a special grant left by Robert Stahl.   

 

We all have the opportunity to make a 

difference.  While we can pray to G-d 

for guidance, in the end our actions 

and success depend on us.   

 

Consider the case of Joseph, a deeply 

religious man, who went to temple one 

day during the Holy Days and forgot 

his prayer shawl, so he borrowed one 

from the rack at the temple. At the end 

of the service, he realized that he really 

liked this tallit, so much so that he ac-

tually decided to stuff it down the front 

of his trousers and take it home.  

 

After the service when he was walking 

through the reception line, the Rabbi 

stopped him and whispered, “Joseph, I am 

sorry, but I saw you stuff a tallit down 

your pants. Why would you do this?”  

 

Joseph, totally embarrassed and ashamed, 

explained the situation, where upon the 

Rabbi suggested he remove it from his 

trousers and give it back. By now, the Tal-

lit had managed to slide halfway down his 

leg. While Joseph was bent over pulling it 

out of his pant leg, he accidentally let out 

a loud melodious flatulence.  

The Rabbi, exasperated, said, “Joseph ... 

you took the Shofar, too?” 

 

Rather than just accepting what others 

have provided, we all have the opportunity 

to “Give.”  Please take out your High Holy 

Day donation envelope (if you left yours 

at home there are extras in the seat pockets 

in your row and a pen to write your name).   

 

Please turn down a tab to support our 

Temple family by giving as generously as 

you can afford.  BUT BEFORE making 

the final crease in that fold, consider if you 

can defer or even do without one non-

essential expensive material acquisition, 

one dinner out or major vacation trip and 

choose a higher value tab to fold down.  

Our spiritual home and the evolution of a 

more active Jewish social life for you and 

your children and the generations to come 

(L’dor va dor) depends on the choice you 

make.   

  

Please remember to write your name on 

the pledge card if you did not bring the pre

-labeled envelope from home, and place 

the envelope in the boxes the ushers have 

just outside the sanctuary door.  [If you 

missed services this year and are reading 

this at home for the first time, it is still not 

too late to make a High Holy Day pledge 

or donation and/or a contribution to the 

Capital Campaign.  

 

And know that the board welcomes any 

member to attend the Board meetings so 

your productive suggestions can be shared 

and heard.   

 

Plan to support and attend the many spir-

itual and social events that will be occur-

ring at the newly revitalized  “Lord & 

TAY.”  L’Shana Tova. 

 

Thank you.             ~Alan D. Kaplan 

President Alan Kaplan was part of the team that  unloaded and moved the new chairs into  

the sanctuary just in time for High Holy Days.  See pages 10 & 11  for more pictures of  

the Gifts That Keep on Giving.                              ~David Rosenzweig photo 
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Sisterhood organized the decorations of fruits, vegetables and 

flowers on our bima in a bountiful display for the High Holy 

Days.  All the edibles were then taken to New Horizons.  I want 

to thank the Barry, Mandy, and Elliott Frank  and Janice 

Litvin—as well as our delivery drivers—for helping with this  

beautiful arrangement and donation to New Horizons. 

 

This year we are asking all congregants to assist in hosting and 

setting up our onegs on Friday evenings.  I 

am encouraged by the cooperation we have 

had so far.  Thank you to the following 

members who hosted and set up during the 

months of September and October: Nancy 

Frankel,  Elda Cordero-Goodman, Barba-

ra Scotch, Karen & Steve Rothstein, 

Benita & Elise Lebow, JoAnn Meyers, 

Debbie Cohen, and Anita Price.  

Thank you also to Karen Silverstein for sponsoring an oneg in 

memory of her husband, Mark.  You have all helped to make 

our congregation warmer and more welcoming.  

 

Sisterhood needed to quickly reorganize this fall with the depar-

ture of our President/Treasurer, Gail Ellis.  We now have a slate 

of dynamic women in place who will continue to keep our or-

ganization vibrant.  Linda Rockenmacher and Ruthie Gor-

don will serve as co-presidents, Nancy Frankel as Secretary, 

and Fran Short as Treasurer.   

 

Karen Rothstein will again chair the Craft Fair, Dot Warshaw 

the Second night Seder, and Fran Short, Emilie Kaplan and 

Ruthie Gordon together will run the Judaica Shop.  Continuing 

their positions are Cate Tanzer as Program Chair, Frankie 

Shapiro as organizer for Breakfast with the Rabbi, and Mary 

Singer as our Sisterhood representative to Interfaith Women of 

NH.  We are looking forward to a good year. 

 

I hope you have noticed the new glass display cases we pur-

chased for the Judaica Shop in the downstairs hallway.   Be sure 

to check out the new items that are available for you to pur-

chase.  Beautiful cards, jewelry and items by local and Israeli 

artists—plus other Judaica—are all on display. 

 

Breakfast with the Rabbi began on at 10 AM on October 3 at 

the Sukkot adult education program entitled Thoreau’s Sukkah.   

 

We have been planning our Paid-up Dinner to be held on 

Monday, October 26, with a Greek theme this year.  Our vege-

tarian meal will be prepared by Janine Katsigianis, who is an 

outstanding Greek cook.  Our Woman of the Year Award will 

be presented, plus a program by Linda Rockenmacher on the 

History of Jews in Greece.  E-vites will be sent to your e-mail 

address, so be sure to respond promptly.  It promises to be a 

wonderful event we sincerely hope you will enjoy. 
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Linda Rockenmacher 
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Simchat Torah 5776 —Oct. 4, 2015 

As I write this Principal’s Message 

for October, our TAY community has 

just finished celebrating  our High 

Holy Days.   We are in the midst of 

our celebration of the fall festival of 

Sukkot.  

 

On Sunday October 4, we celebrated 

the holiday of Simchat Torah and the 

consecration of our first graders. 

Many of you were there to help us 

honor our Torah and our first graders. 
[Editor’s Note:  See picture on page 1 and on 

these pages.] 
  

The beginning of 

the School year is 

usually spent as-

sessing to see what 

knowledge has 

been retained and 

what needs to be 

reviewed. For  

example, in 2nd 

grade the students are re-

viewing their Alaph Bets 

and vowel sounds with their 

teacher.  The students in 7th 

grade are working to learn 

the reading of the prayer 

“Elu Devarim” and how it 

has an effect on their  

everyday life.  

 

Teachers are going over 

class rules and expectations 

for both behavior and school 

work. This is a time for both 

teachers and students to get 

to know each other and start 

to develop their relationship.  

  

In Judaica, the classes have 

been learning about the Holy 

Days. In the 5th and 6th 

grade they are going to be 

learning about the concept 

of community—what  it  

 

Steve Rothstein rolls up the Torah scroll from the left side of the sanctuary.  Just behind him is Elliott 

Frank, with his mother Mandy Frank turning to talk to him.   

In the middle is Debra Garlin (mother of the Yellin girls), and on the far right new member  

Nicole Leapley.      ~David Rosenzweig photo. 

Principal’s Message 
Stephen Dolman 

means, and the responsibility of 

belonging to one. The students  

will also make a time capsule ex-

pressing their feelings and their 

expectations for what they think 

they will learn.  

 

During our ten days of introspec-

tion between Rosh HaShanah and 

Yom Kippur, we reflected on our 

past mistakes, asked for for-

giveness and pledged to try to do 

better—not perfect, just better. We 

as a community should try to focus 

on improving our involvement in 

the Tzedakah program, completing 

both class and homework assign-

ments. We must put a special empha-

sis on improving our attendance at 

both Hebrew school and at services. 

 

Our goal this year for all of us—

administrators, parents, students, and 

teachers—is to build a school com-

munity that learns together and 

works for the common good. This 

improvement and sense of achieve-

ment will not only be rewarded with 

prizes but by a feeling of inner accom-

plishment.  Remember what you put 

in, is what you get out.  

Bless the Pets:  For Children of All Ages & Their Beloved Pets 
 

Do your pets need blessing?  Celebrate the diversity of God’s 

creation, and join us at 9 AM on Saturday, Oct. 17, for 

our annual Blessing of the Pets.  Please, live pets only:  no 

stuffed pets or toys.  Photo opportunities abound at this event. 
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time Manchester resident Doris Chirug 

Schrader. Doris ran the school until her 

retirement in 1972, and the school contin-

ued to flourish until closing its doors in 

1983. 

 

Recognizing the role of a Jewish pre-

school and its importance to the NH Jew-

ish community, current JFNH Preschool 

Director Alane Sabel and a group of 

young families reestablished the school in 

1987. Alane was the lead teacher and di-

rector, and with one assistant teacher and 

15 three- and four-year-olds in a mixed-

age classroom, the group met for three 

days per week.  

 

Over the past 28 years, Alane has provid-

ed strong leadership as the JFNH Pre-

school Director, and through the years, 

she has taught every age group from two 

year olds through kindergarten, while 

developing the curriculum that is still be-

ing taught. Today, the school is open five 

days a week and offers extended hours 

running from 7:30 AM for early drop-off 

until 5 PM for extended care. 

 

All of the teachers at the JFNH Preschool 

have extensive teaching experience, and 

each has a history of longevity in teaching 

at the school, with the average length of 

time teaching at the JFNH Preschool be-

ing greater than nine years. The staff are 

also active members of the Jewish 

community, and they are not only 

teaching preschool, but also Sunday 

school and Hebrew school at local 

synagogues. 

 

Families that have made up the JFNH 

Preschool community have come from 

Nashua, Amherst, Bedford, Merri-

mack, Londonderry, Derry, Hooksett, 

Concord, Bow, and other areas 

throughout the state, and most of the 

children who have come to the school 

have also gone on to continue their 

Jewish education in their respective 

communities where there are active 

congregations. 

 

Rabbis from local congregations come 

to participate in JFNH Preschool ac-

tivities as well. The Shabbat celebra-

tion is one area in particular where the 

rabbis enjoy spending time with the 

children. And hopefully, if the shlicha 

(Israeli emissary) program is able to 

resume, the shlicha will take an active 

role in the preschool once again. 

 

The new home of the JFNH Preschool 

is within Temple Adath Yeshurun. . . 

across the street from its former loca-

tion. At the time of this writing, the  

 

(Cont. at PRESCHOOL, p. 8.) 

by Debbie DePasse 

 

Note:  This is the second in a two-part 

series highlighting the JFNH Preschool, 

originally published in the New Hamp-

shire Jewish Reporter of September 2015 

(Vol. 36, No. 1), and reprinted here with 

permission. 

 

As the JFNH Preschool prepares to open 

its doors in its new location at Temple 

Adath Yeshurun, this is a great time to 

reflect on the history of the JFNH Pre-

school and its significance to the NH Jew-

ish community. JFNH has long recognized 

the value of early Jewish education in 

helping to establish a strong Jewish identi-

ty in our children. Research has found that 

early exposure to Jewish culture and tradi-

tions helps lead to greater involvement in 

Judaism later in life. Keeping in line with 

our core values, and equally recognizing 

the JFNH Mission Statement of promoting 

Jewish continuity in New Hampshire, it 

was a natural choice for JFNH to continue 

its investment in the preschool after the 

sale of the building. 

 

The NH Jewish community has had a long 

history of supporting Jewish early educa-

tion. In the early 1950s, the Jewish Com-

munity Center (the predecessor to JFNH) 

formed its first Nursery School and Kin-

dergarten under the leadership of long-

From the left, Rabbi Beth, Barry Frank, Missy Rosenfeld, Ben Rosenfeld, Anne Licciardello-Hersher, Lorne Fienberg, Linda 

Rockenmacher, Michelle Harrison, with 2 Harrison children on either side of her (not showing), Barbara Scotch, MaryEllen Biletch, Mark 

Biletch,  Julia Waldman  [only her dress is showing], Janice Belmont, Julia Waldman can be seen just under the Torah in front of her 

Grandma Waldman,  Ellen Groh  next to her son Joshua Hill, and  his dad Lee Hill, Barry Scotch.  In chair in right front is Sol 

Rockenmacher, wearing his white yarmulke.  See also pictures on p. 1, 5, and  6.    A joyous time was had by all at Simchat Torah.. 

             ~David Rosenzweig pic. 

Jewish Federation of NH Preschool: A New Beginning at TAY 
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PRESCHOOL, (cont. from p. 7.) 

 

construction to renovate the classrooms 

is well underway, and the staff and stu-

dents are looking forward to their new 

home in bright, airy classrooms. The 

grounds for the new playground have 

been leveled, and a playground expert 

was brought in for design assistance. It 

is exciting that the TAY building has 

additional classroom space so that the 

preschool can grow as enrollment also 

grows, while still allowing a student/

teacher ratio of 6 to 1 to be maintained. 

 

Rabbi Beth Davidson, Rabbi of Temple 

Adath Yeshurun, welcomes the school 

to TAY, stating: “Temple Adath Yeshu-

run is delighted to be the new home of 

the JFNH Preschool. We are thrilled to 

be able to help this valuable institution 

remain in Manchester, and look forward 

to working with the staff, the statewide 

community, and the Federation, to con-

tinue providing a quality, Jewish pre-

school education for interested Jewish 

families.” 

 

The JFNH Preschool has a bright future 

in its new location, one that will contin-

ue to be there in the years to come. Sup-

porting the Jewish preschool in New 

Hampshire helps to ensure that the next 

generation of young Jewish families 

will continue to grow within New 

Hampshire, and this helps contribute to 

a positive future for all Jews in New 

Hampshire. 

 

[Editor’s Note:  The JFNH Preschool 

opened in its new venue at Temple 

Adath Yeshurun on September 2.  For 

more information or details about the 

preschool schedule, programming and 

after-school care options, see this  

website:  preschool@jewishnh.org. 

Or call (603) 782-5174.] 

6 Points Sci-Tech Academy is one of 

Union for Reform Judaism's camps. It’s 

set in a classic New England landscape, 

at the Governor's Academy in Byfield, 

Massachusetts, just 45 minutes north of 

Boston. 

 

6 Points has five 

core values. They 

are kesher  )קשר

connection,  

sakranut   )סקרנות

curiosity,  

taglit 

 תגלית) 

discovery,  

kavod    )הכבוד 

respect,  

and savlanut  )סבלנות

patience. They in-

corporate these five 

values to help make 

camp a better place. 

 

6 Points offers six 

different work-

shops. There is Earth and Sky, Foren-

sics, Robotics, Video Game Design, 

Web and Graphic Design, and Digital 

Film Production. I picked Digital Film 

Production and learned a lot about how 

to make an awesome movie. 

 

They also have you choose four chugs, 

electives—two  for 

each week. They switch 

every year. This year 

they had rocketry, 

flight, food science, the 

chemistry of making 

things, Rube Goldberg, 

3D Printing, Mak-

erspace, Magic, and 

more. 

 

They split you up by 

age and gender for your 

halls. A hall is a floor 

of a dorm. They have 

eight halls, two girls’ 

and four boys’. They 

use three dorms. They 

have The Rosie Dorm, 

The Ramon Dorm, and The Baer 

Dorm—named after Ralph Baer, the 

father of the video game, who recently 

passed away as a member of Temple 

Adath Yeshurun in Manchester.  

 

I was in a two-person room with a bunk 

bed with a kid from New Jersey. My 

session had 114 kids from 20+ states 

and three countries. 

 

You start off the day by waking up at 

7:10 and witnessing the Boker Big 

Bang. It’s a science 

experiment that often 

ends up with a bang. 

My favorite one was 

when we launched 

1,200 ping pong balls 

with liquid nitrogen. 

 

Then we go to break-

fast, and let me just 

say, the food is spec-

tacular. Then we have 

our workshop. Next 

we have a chug, and 

then we have livnot, 

building time.  

 

 
(cont. p. 9, FRANK) 

Frank Success at 6 Points Sci-Tech Academy 
by Elliott Frank, TAY 6th Grader 

     Elliott Frank (left) poses with Adam Klein who was on staff at  

     6 Points Camp, and also works as TAY’s Manty advisor.   

  ~Photo by 6 Points camp photographer. 

Baer dorm, named after Ralph Baer 

of TAY.  ~Mandy Frank photo. 

Check Out the Principal  

On Page 6 
        Perhaps you thought after the pic-

ture of Stephen Dolman in the Septem-

ber issue, that he would bear a strong 

resemblance to Brad Pitt.  Just a joke. 

         But who is the Jew in the Princi-

pal’s Message?  Stay tuned  next issue. 

Parents:  if you know, DON’T TELL. 
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have a Shabbat “Shelective” after ser-

vices. Some examples are Israeli navi-

gation, Challah-making, stump the 

Rabbi, and Predict the Future of the 

prayerbook.  After lunch, the whole 

afternoon is based on a theme. Ours 

was Superhero Shabbat where we vis-

ited the world of Ant-Man and played 

giant games and did obstacle courses. 

 

On one of the days in the final week, 

we have “trip day” where each work-

shop visits a different place and then 

we all meet up at the Boston Museum 

of Science. Digital Film Production 

went to New England Studios and got 

a tour of the facility.  We got to go into 

the rafters of the Sound Stage.  The 

Earth and Sky group provided an inter-

esting twist for the whole camp: we 

got clipped by the edge of a real torna-

do as we were leaving the Museum. 

 

On the final night, we have TECH 

talks, where each workshop presents 

what it did. I would definitely recom-

mend 6 Points Sci-Tech Academy. 

There has been some talk about adding 
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FRANK, (cont. from p. 8) 

 

This could be designing, learning, or 

building sci-tech mezuzot with test tubes 

and rulers. 

 

Next comes lunch, resting time, and 

sports. And yes, 6 Points even has sports! 

Adam Klein, MANTY’s advisor, was one 

of the sports directors. Every day they 

have choices such as tennis, Quidditch, 

Gaga, and Capture the Flag. Chug, work-

shop, and shower hour follow sports. It is 

a requirement that you shower every day, 

as well as make your bed. 

 

In the evening, we have dinner and then a 

song session. Then we have a night-time 

event. We could watch a movie, play 

games, or go to the pool (which we got to 

do 3 times.) Next, we sing some songs 

like Hashkiveinu and go to bed.  

 

On Shabbat, we do a couple of different 

things. We have a Shabbat dinner of bris-

ket, salad, and matzo ball soup, and a fun 

service afterwards which is almost all 

songs. On Saturday, we sleep late and 

Gone But Not Forgotten:   Who Painted This Mural? 

either Makerspace, Food Science, or Aero-

space as a new workshop. So come to 6 

Points Sci-Tech and give it a try! 

 

Thank you to the Jewish Federation of NH 

for providing me a first-time camper grant.

  

The picture above was painted over in the TAY Religious School renovation , but  David Rosenzweig took a color picture for 

posterity.  Do you know who designed it, and contributed to its execution?  Call us so we can give proper credit for our archives. 

Kristallnacht Speaker  

at TAY in November 
 

Come Friday, November 13 to celebrate 

Shabbat and hear TAY member Stephan 

Lewy address the congregation.  Stephan 

Lewy is a Holocaust survivor who will 

speak about his first-hand experiences on 

Kristallnacht (the Night of Broken Glass) 

on November 8, 1938.  Service will begin 

at 7 PM. 

 

Mr. Lewy has plans to relocate to upstate 

New York in the future, in order to be 

closer to family. His daughter lives in Buf-

falo, New York.  Don’t miss this oppor-

tunity to hear him speak in person as he 

shares his experiences.   



 

 

  

        SUPPORT TAY by PURCHASING 

HANNAFORD GIFT CARDS  
  in the TEMPLE OFFICE. 

   

     Renew CARDS in the Temple Office, 

    So TAY will be credited. 
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10    October    2015    

DATE:  9-  15.  PLACE:  TAY parking lot and social hall 

 

The chairs were ordered, the old pews removed, and despite de-

lays the truck arrived in time to set them up for High Holy Day 

Services.  If you have given to the Capital Campaign last year, 

you helped us all to be seated in comfort. 
 [Ed. Note:  See also the picture of Alan Kaplan on p. 3.] 

 

At left:  Three hands-on helpers get the boxes off the truck.  Steve Short han-

dles the box from the truck; Mike Litvin keeps it balanced; Bruce Berk gives 

the thumbs up. 

 

Below:  Group shot after the work is done:  From left, David Rosenzweig, 

Janice Litvin, Mike Litvin (Treas.) Alan Kaplan (Pres.), Emilie Kaplan show-

ing her moving muscles, Harvey Bloom,  & Adrian Creteau (our custodian). 

Thank You ALL! 

Gifts That Keep on Giving…. 

          Let There Be Chairs! 
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The original map of Adath Yeshurun’s portion of the Cemetery has 

recently been framed as a gift from the Meyers Family and hung in the 

Hebrew Cemetery Chapel. 

 

The cemetery was originally established on August 3, 1902.  On Au-

gust 5, 1952,  it was re-surveyed by George Eckman.  The original 

map had been in possession of the Meyers Family since the 1950’s.  

Max Meyers, and subsequently Milton Meyers (JoAnn’s husband) had 

chaired the Cemetery Committee for over 30 years.    

 

At right, JoAnn Meyers poses for a photograph in the newly renovated  

Chapel in the Manchester Hebrew Cemetery on South Beech Street.  

Renovations were made possible by donations from community mem-

bers  from both Temple Israel and Temple Adath Yeshurun—who 

jointly manage the cemetery. Thank you, JoAnn Meyers. ~All photographs on pages 10 & 11 by D. Rosenzweig. 

Garden Gladdens Visitors to TAY 
     We used to have a tree  in this spot, but when Paul Gladstone made the decision to fill the 

empty spot with flowering shrubbery, all of our hearts have been gladdened.  Exiting the 

temple, one has a straight line of sight to the garden as one looks across to the Currier Muse-

um (see the Currier  in the upper  left corner of the picture below).  At the right is a close-up of 

the Memorial plaque in the Garden—you can see it in front of the hydrangeas in the picture below.  

     It’s the Rose Gladstone Garden.   Thank you, Paul Gladstone. 

Gifts That Keep on Giving…. 
 

Chapel Cemetery Gift of Map 
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Alan Kaplan, President 627-8787 kap0205@aol.com 

Cate Tanzer, 1st VP & Membership 714-4337 Cate.tanzer@gmail.com 

Bob Bersak, 2nd VP  471-2703 rbersak@hotmail.com 

Michael Litvin, Treasurer 204-8000 mglitvin@yahoo.com 

Reva Miller, Assistant Treasurer 669-1090 reva@discountnaturalfoods.com 

Jake Berry, Secretary 493-8781 Jakeberry1@yahoo.com 

Jonathan Baron,  Ritual & Tech. 978-521-1728 jbaron@necompservices.com 

Rabbi Beth D. Davidson 622-9390 (H)  540-3595 (cell) rabbidavidsontay@comcast.net 

Lorne Fienberg 672-5481 fienberg.law@comcast.net 

Ruthie Gordon 582-2949 (cell) ruthiehsgordon@gmail.com 

Barry Frank 472-8773 bamkf@comcast.net 

Bob Katchen, House Chair 621-0521 bobtmpladath@myfairpoint.net 

Brotherhood Co-Presidents 

David Penchansky, 

Sol Rockenmacher 

 

622-6040 

232-3477 

 

davidp@penchansky.com 

rockenmacher@comcast.net 

Linda Rockenmacher 232-3477 rockenmacher@comcast.net 

Barry Scotch 493-0593 bscotchnh@hotmail.com 

Michael Yellin 595-5957 yellin.michael@gmail.com 

TEMPLE ADATH YESHURUN BOARD DIRECTORY 

“THE BEAT WILL GO ON!” 
  

Our first meeting of 

the 2015-2016 year 

was held on Tuesday, 

9-8-15. Our schedule 

shows that, once 

again, your TAY 

Brotherhood is plan-

ning another eventful 

year. As is our age-old 

tradition, we work for the benefit of the 

temple and for our communities—

observant & secular Jewish, as well as 

non-Jewish. 

 

We are helping to fund outside security 

lighting as well as planning to make our 

usual donations to TAY    General Fund 

and our School Fund and Slavin Fund 

allotments. 

 

Once again, construction of the Sukkah 

was headed up by Herlicka Construc-

tion, on Sunday, 9-27-15.  

 

David Rosenzweig will be in charge of 

our yearly Chanukah Candle Drive.  

December 13 will be the time for our 

Chanukah Party. 

           

Once again we anticipate that over 100 

members of the Manchester Jewish 

Community will participate in the 

Christmas Mitzvah Program.  

 

A special Breakfast is planned for Janu-

ary 10, 2016.  Popular local writer John 

 
BROTHERHOOD NEWS 

Sol Rockenmacher 

Clayton  will be our guest speaker. 

 

We are hoping to be able to squeeze in a live-

ly Candidates Forum between the Iowa cau-

cuses and our New Hampshire Primary. 

 

Penchansky and Company Deli Night is 

scheduled for January 30, 2016.  The fol-

lowing weekend we prepare breakfast for 

attendees at MANTY’s Winter Wonderland. 

 

The much-anticipated Joel Gordon Purim 

Party extravaganza will be on March 30, 

2016;  the Seniors Dinner will be on May 12. 

Our now third-annual Memorial Day Ser-

vice is down for May 30. 
 

On June 7, 2016, our always well-attended 

Annual Meeting-BBQ will be held.  The 

Brotherhood-Sisterhood Service, organized 
(Cont. at Brotherhood, page 13.) 
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Mazel Tov!  For October, 2015 

Gordon-Gordon Nuptials Planned for Winter 2016 
Congratulations to Ruthie and Joel Gordon of Bedford on the engagement of 

their daughter Jocelyn to Andrew Gordon, son of Karen & Harvey Gordon of 

Temple Sinai in Sharon, MA. The engagement was announced mid-August.  

A winter 2016 wedding is planned. Jocelyn and Andrew now live in Brook-

line, MA.  Jocelyn is the Marketing Communications Manager at Jewish Fami-

ly & Children's Service in Waltham. Andrew is the founder of DealerScience, 

a company that provides innovative solutions to car dealers.   Ruthie says,  

“It’s going to be a Gordon/Gordon union and we are thrilled.”  

 

Grodman Invites TAY to Aufruf & Luncheon 
Susan Grodman is pleased to invite the TAY congregation to an aufruf dur-

ing Shabbat service on Saturday, Oct. 24, following Shabbat service at 10 AM.   

Her son Adam Grodman has plans to marry Amy Elitzer in November, 2015.  
[See details of invitation on page 18.] 

 
Berry Boys Born & Named 

Mazel Tov to Anna and Jake Berry of Manchester,  proud parents of twin 

boys:  Jonah Harold Berry was born at 8:44 PM on Sunday, August 30—

weighing 4 lbs. 8 oz.;  Evan Bartlett Berry was born at 8:45 that same night—

weighing  4 lbs. 2 oz.  Rabbi Beth D. Davidson presided over the naming cere-

mony for both boys on Sunday, September 20. 

 BROTHERHOOD, cont. from page 12. 

 

by Steve Short and Alan Kaplan, scheduled 

for June 17, will bring another busy year to 

a close. 

 

The bottom line is that we look forward to 

another year of good deeds, and a lot of 

camaraderie, as we work toward increasing 

membership (and participation) from 

throughout the local Jewish community.   

 

TAY men, check your mail for our yearly 

membership sign-up letter and check the 

TAY Calendar, web-site and e-mail update 

for meeting dates, times, and programs.  

    

Feel free to contact Sol 

(Rockenmacher@comcast.net)  

or David Penchansky 

(docpen@comcast.net)  

if you have any questions or ideas about 

Brotherhood and our activities. 

Jocelyn Gordon of Beford, NH & Andrew Gordon of Sharon, MA, plan to wed. 

Revisiting the Yom Kippur Service 

5776  (Sept. 23, 2015) 
Once more Atonement Day has come. 

All pretense gone, 

naked heart revealed to the hiding self, 

we stand on holy ground, 

between the day that was 

and the one that must be 

We tremble.    

At what did we aim? 

How did we stumble? 

What did we take?  What did we give? 

To what were we blind? 

 * * * 

Say then: 

Why are our paths strewn with promises 

like fallen leaves? 

Say then: 

When shall our lust be for wisdom? 

Say now: 

Love and truth shall meet; 

justice and peace shall embrace. 

 

O hope of Israel: 

In our weakness, give us strength. 

In our blindness, be our guide. 

When we falter, hold our hand. 

 

Make consistent our impulse for good; 

Let us know the joy of walking in  

Your ways. 
Gates of Repentance, p. 249-250. 
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OctoberBirthdays 
 

Leah Fenster 
Julia Kamen  

Madelyn Kamen 
Serena Tanzer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DONATIONS 

Donations are listed from August 10, 2015 through October 2, 2015. 

 

Endowment Fund 
By Charlotte Krenzel to Karen Dubinsky & family, in memory of Nanine Dubinsky. 

By Jean Shlager to Ruth & Joel Gordon, in honor of Joecelyn’s engagement to  

 Andrew Gordon. 

By Marilyn Hoffman to Shelley & Joel Spierer, in memory of Sylvia Goldfarb. 

 

Special Purpose Funds 
Created with a minimum donation of $5000; may only be used for a specified purpose. 

Brotherhood Fund 
By David & Elaine Penchansky to Dot & Marty Warshaw and Emilie & Alan 

 Kaplan, in honor of Arielle and David’s engagement. 

By David & Elaine Penchansky to Sol Rockenmacher, wishing you  

 a speedy recovery. 

Bud Baron Ritual Fund 
By Carolyn & Philip Hollman to Jonathan Baron & family, in memory of  

 Bud Baron. 

Building Fund 
By Ruthie & Joel Gordon to Shelley & Joel Spierer, in memory of Sylvia Goldfarb. 

Chapel Restoration Fund 
By Susan & Jay Niederman to Sol Rockenmacher, wishing you a speedy recovery. 

By Susan & Jay Niederman to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer.  

Mazon 
By Nancy Frankel & Mary Atwell to Honey Lou Burtz & Jeffrey Burtz, in memory 

 of Milton Burtz. 

By Nancy Frankel & Mary Atwell to Mary Singer and family, in memory of  

 Neil Singer. 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
By Margie & Jay Hodes to Sherry Goldberg, in memory of your aunt, Shirley Rubin. 

By Eleanor Freedman, in memory of Peter Friedman. 

By Linda & Sol Rockenmacher to the Spierer family, in memory of Sylvia Goldfarb. 

By Paula Blank, in memory of Vicki Miller Dressler. 

By Paula Blank, in memory of Fannie Blank. 

By Jeanne Rubenson, to Ruth Kleinfeld, in memory of Burton Kleinfeld. 

By Richard Friedman, in memory of Nathan Friedman & Whendi Farris Friedman. 

Rabbi Starr Interfaith Fund 
By Charlotte Krentzel to Rabbi & Mrs. Arthur Starr.  Happy Fiftieth  

 Wedding Anniversary. 

Short Family Youth Leadership Fund 
By Fran & Steve Short to Emilie & Alan Kaplan, in honor of Arielle and David’s 

 engagement. 

By Fran & Steve Short to Sol Rockenmacher, wishing you a speedy recovery. 

By Fran & Steve Short to Ruthie & Joel Gordon, in honor of Jocelyn Gordon’s  

 engagement to Andrew Gordon. 

Whitaker Music Fund  
By D. G. Krasner to Mary Singer and family:  Miriam, Mary, Jessica, Sonny,  

 Douglas, Sarah, Kennedy and Joley—in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Karen & Steven Rothstein to Mary Singer and family, in loving memory  

 of Neil Singer. 

 
Continued on page 15. 

Birthday Blessings 
 
At FAMILY SERVICE  (usually the first 
Friday of each month) children under 
the age of Bar or Bat Mitzvah are 
called to the Torah for birthday bless-
ings. A community  pot-luck supper 
follows.   
 
October’s  Family Service is was Oct. 
2.   November’s will be  Nov. 6. 

See you on Shabbat. 

 

Getting Names RIGHT  

For  Couples  
&  

All Members 
 

Beginning with the May 2015 issue, we 

will list anniversary couples with first 

and last names.  If the couple has differ-

ent surnames, we will so note.  We will 

omit Dr., Mr., Ms. and other address 

titles. 

 

If we make errors—or if your TAY mail-

ing labels are not as you  

prefer—please let us know:   

669-5650. 
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Whitaker Music Fund (cont.) 
By Debbie & Andy Cohen to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Carolyn & Philip Hollman to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Sing-

er. 

By Linda & Sol Rockenmacher to Mary Singer and family, in memory of  

 Neil Singer. 

By Dona & Ted Schwab to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Judith & Michael Goldsmith to Mary Singer and family, in memory of  

 Neil Singer. 

By Steven & Denise Paradis to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Bruce & Donna Dye to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Rhoda & Fred London to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Elaine & Joel Silberberg to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Shelley & Joel Spierer to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Ruthie & Joel Gordon to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Jeanne Rubenson to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Anita & Bob Price to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Beth Ann Salzman and Lori Salzman to Mary Singer and family, in memory of 

 Neil Singer. 

By Fran & Steve Short to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Interfaith Women of New Hampshire Steering Committee to Mary Singer and 

 family, in memory of Neil R. Singer. 

By Jessie & Delbert Smith to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil R. Singer 

 and the music we made “Side by Side.” 

By Judith Homar to Miriam Singer, in memory of Neil Singer. 

By Linda & Sol Rockenmacher to Nona and Lorne Fienberg in honor of  

 Ori Fienberg’s marriage. 

By Linda & Sol Rockenmacher to Jake & Anna Berry, in honor of the birth of your 

 twin sons. 

 

Named Funds 
Created with a minimum donation of $1500; income helps fund Temple operations 

 

Edythe and Jacob Foster II Fund 
By Ann & Stephen Foster to Mary Singer and family, in memory of Neil Singer. 

 

Yahrzeit Fund 
By Sylvia Friedmann, in memory of Kathy Friedman. 

By Jeannette Popovsky, in memory of Al Popovsky. 

By Thelma & Leonard Seidenberg, in memory of Henry Seidenberg. 

 
Please Note:  Minimum Donation to any specific fund is $18. 

Happy  35thAnniversary to  
Campbell Harvey  

&  
Elliott Berry  
October  2015 

DONATIONS (cont. from page  14 ) 
 
 

 

 

 
 

October 
 Anniversaries 
Gillian & Mark Abramson 

Campbell Harvey & Elliott Berry  
- 35 years 

Elaine & Harvey Bloom 
Deborah Linett & Patrick Conway 

Debra & Robert Feins 
Jessica & Joe Gallant 

April Shaw & Alexander Granok 
Tammy & Scott Gross 

Shelley & Peter Lecours 
Serena & Jeff Levine 

 

Welcome to  

 

 
New Members: 

 

 Al Halpern 

 

 Donna Joyce 

 

 Deborah Linett 

 

 Sarah & Jason  

 Littlefield & family 

 

 Liza Oppenheim  

  & family 

 

 Nicole Leapley  

 & Eric Ratinoff  

  & family 
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 Rabbi Fuchs RevisitsTAY: 

Nov. Scholar in Residence  
Rabbi Steve Fuchs will be our scholar 

in residence on Nov. 21 & 22, 2015. 

Recently returned from leading High 

Holy Day services in Germany, Rabbi 

Fuchs will share some thoughts about 

that experience on Friday night, in a 

sermon entitled "A Reform Rabbi in 

Germany."  

 

On Saturday morning, in an extended 

Breakfast with the Rabbi and Torah 

Study, Rabbi Fuchs will lead the ses-

sion and share from his recently pub-

lished book, Finding Ourselves in Bibli-

cal Narratives. Copies of Rabbi Fuch's 

book will be available. 

Rabbi Fuchs and Rabbi Davidson will 

also continue their 28-year long debate 

on the Patriarch Jacob: “Good Guy” or 

“Heel.”  

 

Now retired, over the course of his 

career Rabbi Fuchs served congrega-

tions in Columbia, MD; Nashville, TN; 

and West Hartford, CT.  He also 

served the World Union of Progressive 

Judaism as President. He and his wife 

Vickie are the proud grandparents of 

five.  Rabbi Fuchs helped Rabbi Da-

vidson begin her career in the rabbinate 

after her ordination. 

 

_______________________________ 

 

Pulpit Exchange for October 
 

Jewish Clergy of NH (JCNH) is once 

again sponsoring the annual "pulpit 

exchange," held this year over two 

consecutive weekends.  On October 30 

and November 6, rabbis around the 

state will be playing musical pul-

pits.  This yearly event enables rabbis 

and congregations to experience differ-

ent styles and different communities, 

and helps build a statewide sense of 

Jewish community.   

 

On Oct. 30, Rabbi Peter Levy will be 

at Temple Adath Yeshurun.   He is the 

rabbi in Derry, at Temple Etz 

Chayyim.  Join us to welcome Shabbat 

and celebrate with Rabbi Levy. 

_______________________________ 

 

Adult Ed News : 

Interfaith Jewish-

Christian   

Book Discussion  
 

Join us on for an interfaith joint Adult 

Ed course with Brookside Congrega-

tional Church in which Rabbi Beth 

Davidson and Pastor Dawn Berry will 

lead a discussion for interested mem-

bers of our congregations:  Temple 

Adath Yeshurun and Brookside Con-

gregational Church (United Church of 

Christ-UCC).  

 

We will meet on two Mondays, the 

first two being  Monday, October 19, 

at Temple Adath Yeshurun; and Mon-

day, Nov. 2 at Brookside Congrega-

tional Church, 2013 Elm Street, Man-

chester.  Each night we will meet from 

7:00-8:30 PM.  The books are available 

for loan in the TAY Office. 

 

 Short Stories of Jesus:  Parables of a 

Controversial Rabbi by Dr. Amy-Jill 

Levine will be the starting point for our 

discussion.  Read the book and join us as 

we see how Levine explores Jesus’ most 

popular parables, revealing their hidden 

depths, exposing their misinterpreta-

tions, and showing how they can still 

challenge and provoke us two thousand 

years later.   

 

These sessions will be followed by dis-

cussion of several chapters from Jews 

and Christians, A Troubled Family, by 

Walter Harrison and Randy Falk, and 

will culminate with a discussion of the 

UCC’s recent decision to divest its hold-

ings in Israel. 

 

Cemetery notice 
 

At the recommendation of the ceme-

tery committee, the Temple Board is 

considering raising the price of plots to 

cover the rising costs of perpetual care.   

 

Current prices are, for temple members 

$950 with  proposed increase to $1200; 

for nonmembers $1500 proposed in-

crease to $2000. 

 

If you have any concerns, please con-

tact Sue Niederman at 644-1508. 

Rabbi Steve FuchsRa 

 

Rabbi Beth’s mentor and  friend returns as  

Scholar in Residence on Nov. 21 & 22. 

Social Action News:  

Religious Response to Hunger 
 

Thank you to Judith Jolton, MANTY, 

and Nancy Frankel for all their hard 

work on the Religious Response to Hun-

ger, and to all of you who supported this 

food drive.  We are awaiting a final 

count from New Horizons, but it is clear 

that our collection will help feed our 

hungry neighbors.   

 

The problem of the hungry and home-

less in Manchester is too large for a sin-

gle collection to eradicate.  Thus Food 

collection is ongoing throughout the 

year, inside the front door at TAY.   

 

The large box has been replaced with 

several baskets, but the goal is the same:  

continuing to help those in need.  The 

next time you come to TAY, please con-

sider bringing a can of beans or tuna, 

box of pasta, or jar of peanut butter. 

 

Leave your offerings in the baskets.  We 

will deliver the food when the baskets 

are full.   

 

Thank you to Ruthie Gordon for help-

ing neaten our lobby. 
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Start with  ¾ cup of this anytime treat, sprinkle with ¼ c. of granola, and you’ve 

got breakfast with staying power that will keep you going. 

 

Dr. Mary’s Pumpkin Yogurt 

             1 qt. Stonyfield Non-fat French Vanilla yogurt 

 (If you prefer Greek yogurt or a plain version, you can add 1 

 tsp. vanilla to the quart.) 

 1 can pumpkin  

 1 tsp. ground cinnamon 

 ½ tsp. ground ginger 

 ¼ tsp. ground cloves 

 ¼ tsp. nutmeg 

 Sweetener to taste: 

 8-10 pkts. Artificial sweetener of your choice 

 OR you can stir in ¼ c. of honey 

 OR you can stir a teaspoon of sugar, honey, maple syrup, or 

 any sweetener into your individual serving,  

  1 serving = ¾ cup = ½ c. yogurt +1/4  c. pumpkin.) 

 

Simply mix all ingredients thoroughly in a bowl, and store in 2 saved 

yogurt containers, or use portion-sized containers. 

TTEMPLEEMPLE  AADATHDATH  YYESHURUNESHURUN  

Please Join Us 

 for an Aufruf 
Dear Congregation, 

 Our oldest son, Adam, 

will be marrying his long-time 

girlfriend, Amy Elitzer, on No-

vember 7th.  The wedding will be 

in Connecticut, but my family 

and I are pleased to invite all 

Temple Adath Yeshurun congre-

gants to help us bless the bride 

and groom at their aufruf at 10 

AM on Saturday, October 24th.  

A kiddush lunch for all in attend-

ance will follow the service at 

TAY.  Many of you have known 

Adam since he was a little boy, 

and I hope you will join us to 

celebrate this simcha! 

  Regards, 

  Susan Grodman 
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18      October   2015    

 August 2015  

Fienberg-Maloney Wedding 

Recap 
Just after sundown, on August 15, 2015, at 

Elawa Farm in Lake Forest Illinois, Ori 

Joseph Fienberg of Amherst, NH, married 

Emily Florence Maloney of Lake Forest, 

Illinois.  Rabbi Beth Davidson masterfully 

officiated.  Guests from 

Paris, France, Los An-

geles, CA and many 

places in between, 

drank the radiant cou-

ple’s homemade mead 

and danced in the hay 

barn.  Lorne and Nona 

Fienberg of Amherst, 

NH, and Cynthia and 

Patrick Maloney of 

Illinois are the happy 

parents. 

 
At right, the happy couple 

is lifted in chairs by 

brothers and young and 

fit relatives. 

 

MANTY News for October:  

 Heads Up for 

Winter Wonderland, 2016 
 by Adam Klein, MANTY advisor 

 

Sunday October 11, MANTY went apple 

picking.  We’ll look for pictures in our 

November Bulletin. 

 

On the weekend of October 24 and 25, 

MANTY will be attending  Levi Leap 

hosted by BATY in Framingham, MA. 

 

For your winter planning, mark February 

5-7, 2016, on your home calendar.  That’s 

when the out-of-town hordes descend for 

Winter Wonderland, a skiing, singing, and 

praying extravaganza hosted by our tem-

ple youth in Manchester, with much sup-

port from Brotherhood and Sisterhood.  

 

(If you’ve got space, see if you can help 

place an out-of-town guest for a couple of 

nights.)  More appeals will follow. 

Bless the Pets:  For Children of 

All Ages & Their Beloved Pets 
 

Do your pets need blessing?  Celebrate the 

diversity of God’s creation, and join us at 

9 AM on Saturday, Oct. 17, for our annu-

al Blessing of the Pets.   

 

Please, live pets only:  no stuffed pets or 

toys.  Great photo opportunities abound at 

this event.   

Cook’s Corner 



  

 

 

DATES & TIMES :  MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

NEXT  BULLETIN 

 DEADLINE:  

 November 1, 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

For  November 15 

Copy to Printer  

for  

MID-November mailing. 

taynews@comcast.net 

 

OCTOBER 
Tuesday, Oct. 13 

Religious School  3:45—5:45 PM 

Thursday, Oct. 15 

TAY Board Meeting  7 PM 

FRIDAY, Oct. 16 
Shabbat Service  7 PM 

SATURDAY, Oct. 17 
Torah Study  10 AM 

Sunday, Oct. 18 

Religious School  10 AM—Noon 

L’Chayim Food Fundraiser   

Noon—3 PM 

Brotherhood Chanukah Candle Drive 

Monday, Oct. 19 

Seniors Forever Young Board  10 AM 

Adult Ed Book Discussion at TAY 

with the Rev. Dawn Berry & Rabbi 

Beth Davidson  7 PM 

Tuesday, Oct. 20 

Religious School  3:45—5:45 PM 

FRIDAY, Oct. 23 
Shabbat Service  7 PM 

SATURDAY, Oct. 24 
Shabbat Service  10 AM 

Grodman Auf-Ruf Luncheon 

Levi Leap (MANTY activity) 

Sunday, Oct. 25 

Religious School  10 AM—Noon 

Monday, Oct. 26 

Sisterhood Members’ Paid-Up Dinner  

6 PM 

Tuesday, Oct. 27 

Religious School  3:45—5:45 PM 

FRIDAY, Oct. 30 
Shabbat Service~7 PM:  Pulpit Ex-

change.  Rabbi Peter Levy of Derry. 

SATURDAY, Oct. 31 
Torah Study  10 AM 

 

NOVEMBER 
Sunday, Nov. 1 

Religious School  10 AM—Noon 

Monday, Nov. 2 

Adult Ed. Part 2 at 7 PM 

at Brookside Congregational Church 

With Rabbi Beth & the Rev.  Dawn 

Berry 
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Tuesday, Nov. 3 

NO Religious School 

Brotherhood Meeting  7 PM 

FRIDAY, Nov. 6 
Family Shabbat Service  6 PM 

Followed by potluck supper 

SATURDAY, Nov. 7 
Torah Study  10 AM 

Sunday, Nov. 8 

Religious School  10 AM—Noon 

Sisterhood’s Craft Fair  10 AM—3PM 

Tuesday, Nov. 10 

Religious School  3:45—5:45 PM 

Wednesday, Nov. 11 

Hillary Silver Memorial Blood Drive 

at TAY 

FRIDAY, Nov. 13 

Shabbat Service  7 PM 

Guest Speaker:  Stephan Lewy. 
[Ed. Note:  See p. 9 for article.] 

SATURDAY, Nov. 14 
Torah Study  10 AM 

Sisterhood Sets up for Craft  Fair 11:30 

AM—1:30 PM 

Sunday, Nov. 15 

Religious School  10 AM—Noon 

SISTERHOOD CRAFT FAIR 

10 AM—3 PM 

Monday, Nov. 16 

Seniors Forever Board  !0 AM 

Tuesday, Nov. 17 

Religious School  3:45—5:45 PM 

Thursday, Nov. 19 

TAY Board Meeting 

FRIDAY, Nov. 20 
Shabbat Service  7 PM 

Guest Speaker:  Stephen Fuchs 
[Ed. Note:  See article & pic on p.16.] 

SATURDAY, Nov. 21 
Torah Study  10 AM 
Fall Conclavette (MANTY)  

Sunday, Nov. 22 

Religious School  10 AM—Noon 

Monday, Nov. 23 

Interfaith Thanksgiving Service at 

Polish National  Cathedral, 166 Pearl 

Street.  7 PM 

Tuesday, Nov. 24 

NO RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

Thursday, Nov. 26 

THANKSGIVING 

 

 

 

 
 

 

November Memorial 

Planned for TAY Member 

Nannine Dubinsky 
 

Nannine Dubinsky, a long-time mem-

ber of Temple Adath Yeshurun, passed 

away on July 3, 2015,  in Boca Raton, 

Florida.  

 

Nannine's ashes will be laid to rest 

with Irving's in a Memorial Service at 

the Manchester Hebrew Cemetery, 

South Beech Street, in Manchester.     

The TAY community is invited to  join 

the family members  on  Friday, 

Nov. 27, at 11 AM, (the day after 

Thanksgiving)  to  reminisce about  

Nannine and visit with family. 
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